December 12, 1940 Mr. Barl G. Bozeman Nickerson, Ransas Dear Barl: I missed you this past fall and wondered what had become of you. I notice the England boy went to Manhattan. What happened? Couldn't you turn the trick, or do you have any influence in that family now? ha ha. Since you have gone to Hutchinson Junior College it would be necessary for you to stay an additional year of residence before you would be eligible. Would it not be better for you to stay on through Junior College until the regular opening of our school next fall? The second semester is a poor time to get a job. I am enclosing a schedule and would be glad to have you come up anytime to see a game. I would enjoy having a visit with you and I assure you I would give you the best advice that I have to offer.

Thanking you for your good wishes for the Kansas team on their trip east, I am,

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA:1g